ISHPEMING DOWNTOWN DEVELPOMENT AUTHORITY
Meeting of May 19, 2014

A meeting of the Ishpeming Downtown Development Authority was held on Monday, May 19, 2014, at 4:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.  Chairman David Aeh called the meeting to order.

Present:  David Aeh, Dave Aro, Judy Hodges, Elaine Racine, Mark Slown, and Stacey Willey (6).  Absent:  Diane Gauthier, Jason Gauthier, Jamie Maki, Stuart Skauge, and Rosemarie Strom (5).  
Also present were Brian Savolainen of UPEA, Council Members Claudia Demarest and Joe Juidici, Robin Baird, Jay Clancey, Chamber Director Kori Tossava. Mike and Jil Koski, Treasurer Jim Lampman, Linda Andriacchi, Yvonne Leaf, and Rich Devlin.

Public Comment
Yvonne Leaf, Superior Blooms, expressed her pleasure working on the City gardens and returned the key for the Old Ish irrigation system.  Mr. Aeh thanked Mrs. Leaf for the work she did in helping to create the beautiful gardens within the City.  

Jay Clancey and Robin Peterson spoke on the Mather Inn brewery, the proposed vacating of Maple Street between Empire and Canda Streets and their plans for that site, the drainage problem on Maple Street, and inquired if financial assistance could be provided to divert the storm water.  

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Mr. Slown and seconded by Mrs. Willey to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

Financial Report
Mr. Lampman said there was little activity during the month of April.  Tax settlement was received for 2013, and there has been $583,956 in revenues and $146,742 in expenditures.
A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mrs. Hodges to accept the financial report as of April 30, 2014, as presented.  Motion carried.
Chamber of Commerce Report
Mrs. Tossava gave an update on membership, summer events, the 2014 Tourism Conference, the Downtown Revitalization Workshop on May 15, and upcoming events.  She encouraged sending a letter of support inviting BP World to locate in Ishpeming.

Malton Road Close-out
Brian Savolainen, UPEA, stated Malton Road has been inspected and accepted for completion.  There were two discrepancies with the final paving tonnage and the concrete curb placed, with an added increase of $6,657.50 as indicated in Payment Request No. 5.  Lindberg is requesting final payment in the amount of $9,136.25.  

A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mrs. Willey to approve Malton Road Change Order No. 5 and the final payment request for Lindberg in the amount of $9,136.25.  Motion carried.

Downtown Streetscape and Utility Project
Lindberg started work during the week of May 5 on pavement removal and water main construction.  The question was raised whether the existing cobra head lights at Bank and First Streets could be replaced with a similar light style on Main Street.
A motion was made by Mr. Aeh and seconded by Mrs. Racine to pursue replacing the existing lights at Bank and First Streets at a cost not to exceed $35,000.  Motion carried.

Request for Funding from 40 Below for the Iron Range Roll
The Iron Range Roll will start at Cliffs Shaft, meet at the Heritage Trail, and end at the Marquette Commons.  The event is a fundraiser with 75% of the funds going to YMCA youth programs.
A motion was made by Mrs. Willey and seconded by Mr. Aeh to provide $250 towards the Iron Range Roll, provided the funds are spent for promotional items and purchased in the City of Ishpeming.  Motion carried.

Congress Real Estate Warranty Deed
A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mrs. Racine to authorize David Aeh and Mark Slown to sign the warranty deed for the Congress Real Estate purchase of the former Penney lot.   Motion carried.

Mike and Jil Koski presented a check for payment of the lot.
Invoice From Great Northern Title & Abstract, Inc.
A motion was made by Mrs. Racine and seconded by Mr. Aeh to approve payment of $239.70 to Great Northern Title & Abstract, Inc., for the Title Commitment for the former Penney lot.    Motion carried.

DDA/TIF District
A total review of the DDA/TIF District should be made.  Hematite Heights is included in the DDA, but it is not geographically connected.  The DDA must evaluate how the funds could best be used and in what areas.
A motion was made by Mr. Aeh and seconded by Mrs. Hodges to commit to reviewing the boundaries and scope of the DDA/TIF District to best benefit the District.  Motion carried.

Beautification Update
Mrs. Andriacchi reported that Old Ish Park was cleaned on Saturday.  She inquired about the procedure for purchasing mulch, compost, plants, and other supplies.  Mrs. Willey will create a Facebook page to post updates on the beautification progress.  Beautification will be discussed at the IBA meeting on May 22, 2014, at 5:45 p.m. at Rollie's Furniture.  It was noted some of the bricks are out of place at the Main and Division parking lot.  
A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mrs. Hodges to authorize $5,000 for use by the Beautification Committee for materials and supplies.  Motion carried.

Ishpeming Business Association Report
Mr. Devlin stated the concerts will start the third week of June, and Dan Perkins is looking into having a Farmer's Market in conjunction with the concerts.  Mr. Gronvall is seeking sponsors for some of the musical groups.  The IBA may possibly have an Octoberfest event.  The Festival of Treasures may request to extend down Cleveland Avenue in addition to Main Street.

Old Business
Mr. Slown inquired if the DDA would pay for a summer worker to water plants and do other work in the downtown.    

A motion was made by Mrs. Hodges and seconded by Mrs. Racine to authorize hiring a summer worker at an hourly rate of $10.00.  Motion carried.

New Business
Mrs. Willey said the Art Stroll has started, and Mr. Aeh stated the Historical Society home tour will be on June 29.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Aro and seconded by Mrs. Racine to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 p.m.  Motion carried.
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